
 

 

Notice of Public Information Center No. 2 

Pelham Elevated Tank Municipal Class Environmental 
Assessment and Enhanced Conceptual Design 

Niagara Region is undertaking a Class Environmental Assessment for a new Pelham 
Elevated Water Storage Tank and transmission system upgrades.  This project is part of 
the recommended improvements from the Water and Wastewater Master Servicing 
Plan to the Pelham Service Area of the Welland Water System.  The purpose of the 
study is to address adequate storage, pressure, and capacity to support growth.  The 
study follows the Schedule ‘B’ Municipal Class Environmental Assessment process as 
set out by the Municipal Engineers Association (October 2000 amended in 2007, 2011 
and 2015). 
 
The new Pelham Elevated Water Storage Tank is an important project to both the 
community and Niagara Region.  We heard your comments at the Nov. 2019 Public 
Information Center (PIC) for additional consultation and review of the potential sites for 
the new elevated water storage tank.  Based on this, the Project Team has 
reconsidered and re-evaluated suitable sites within the Town of Pelham for the 
construction of a new elevated water storage tank and the necessary improvements to 
the existing water system and identified a recommended solution. 

Map of Area Evaluated for Possible Elevated Tank Sites 

 
 



 

 

Starting on Aug. 31, 2021, project presentation, information and comment forms can be 
found on Niagara Region’s website:  niagararegion.ca/projects/pelham-elevated-
tank/ 
 
We invite you to view the virtual PIC presentation and provide comments. 
 

Virtual Public Information Centre Timeline 
Tuesday, Aug. 31, 2021:  Project information, project overview video, and transcript 
posted on Niagara Region’s website.  
Aug. 31 to Sept. 14, 2021:  Submit questions or comments via the online form. 
Sept. 28, 2021:  Responses to questions and comments will be posted to the website. 
 
The virtual Public Information Center provides an introduction and overview of the Class 
Environmental Assessment process, the existing improvements that need to be 
addressed, potential sites that were considered for a new elevated water storage tank, 
and evaluation of the shortlisted sites.   
 
Public consultation is critical to the success of the study, and we encourage any 
interested parties to provide input by contacting one of the project team members. 

Michelle Miller, CET 
Project Manager 
Water and Wastewater Engineering 
Public Works, Niagara Region 
3501 Schmon Pkwy., PO Box 1042 
Thorold, ON, L2V 4T7 
905-980-6000 ext. 3737 

Rika Law, P.Eng., PMP© 
Project Manager and Associate 
R.V. Anderson Associates Limited 
43 Church St., Suite 104 
St. Catharines, ON, L2R 7E1 
905-685-5049 ext. 1209 

newpelhamelevatedtank@niagararegion.ca 
 
Personal information collected or submitted in writing at public meetings will be 
collected, used and disclosed by members of Regional Council and Regional staff in 
accordance with the Municipal Freedom of Information and Protection of Privacy 
Act (MFIPPA).  The written submissions including names, contact information and 
reports of the public meeting will be made available.  Questions should be referred to 
the Privacy Office at 905-980-6000 ext. 3779 or FOI@niagararegion.ca. 
 

If you require any accommodations for a disability in order to attend and participate in 
meetings or events, please let us know in advance so that arrangements can be made 
in a timely manner. Please contact the Accessibility Advisory Coordinator at 905- 
980-6000 ext. 3252 or accessibility@niagararegion.ca. 
 

This notice was first issued on Aug. 18, 2021. 
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